6.6
MEETINGS




Meetings should be held at a convenient location with ample parking space.  A good cafeteria with a private meeting room is ideal for many chapters.  Other chapters may prefer other places, depending on their individual needs.   Meeting hours for breakfast, lunch or dinner, vary among chapters for the convenience of most of their members.

The number of compatriots and guests usually determines whether any charge will be made for the meeting room.  Work that out with the host restaurant or hotel before deciding upon a permanent meeting place.

The size of the chapter will generally determine whether it will meet every month.  Experience has shown that meeting on a regular basis, without a lapse even in the summer, results in the most success.  Suspensions of activities cause members to lose interest, even the most avid.

Where possible hold joint meetings with one or more DAR and CAR chapters. It is desirable to meet jointly in February to celebrate George Washington’s birthday, and September to observe Constitution Week.  Rotating the responsibility for joint meetings is desirable, i.e. DAR chapter arranges the September meeting and the SAR the February birthday celebration.

An annual meeting for the election of officers must be held by each chapter.  Since the State Society holds its annual meeting in late January, it is recommended that chapter annual meetings be held prior to the annual meeting.  In most cases, chapters vote on new officers in December and install in January.  Also, remember that for chapters that meet quarterly, it is not uncommon for them to elect their officers for two-year terms.  The pace of conducting chapter business for chapters that meet quarterly is often slower that one that meets monthly.

A register for members and guest should be available at each meeting, in order that proper records of attendance can be recorded.
The United States Flag should be displayed to the right of and slightly in front of the presiding officer.  The SAR flag is displayed at the left, in the same relative position.

Notices of meetings should be a friendly greeting and contain the date and exact location, the starting and approximate closing time, the name of the speaker and his or her topic.  If your chapter issues a newsletter, the meeting with pertinent information about it should be covered in the publication.  A one-page paper that communicates is all you need.

Greeters should be on hand to welcome new members, non-regular attending compatriots and guests.  Introductions should be made in the spirit of friendliness.

Meetings are to be called to order on time by the presiding officer.  Likewise, they are to be concluded on schedule.  Meetings which run overtime and without proper guidance, will lead to discontent, lack of interest and loss of attendance by well meaning members.  Don’t forget the meeting road map, the AGENDA.

